Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes

March 31, 2014
Memorial Hall     7:00 pm
Call to Order: Chairman Judd called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.  Other members present: John Payne.  Bob Manners was absent.

Finance Committee Members Present: John Rees and Tamarack Hanna

7:00 pm MTRSD Budget Discussion (Superintendent Buoniconti, Joanne Blier, Business Administrator, School Committee Members: Willow Cohen and Karen Hicks) -  Superintendent Buoniconti and Joanne Blier explained that the School District has never had a Capital Improvement Program in place therefore buildings have been neglected.  The District is proposing a three phase capital plan; each financed over a five-year period.  The approximate cost of each phase is as follows:


Buckland-Shelburne


Mohawk

Phase I

       $783,900


            $542,778

Phase II
       $180,000



$500,000 - $600,000

Phase III
       $  73,000                                      $300,000

Finance Committee member John Rees and John Payne questioned the necessity of some of the proposed improvements.  School Committee member Willow Cohen participated in the initial walkthrough of each building and described the building needs as “dire.”  John Rees noted that the magnitude of the request is significant and the District is expecting towns to take a “leap of faith” when buildings are underutilized.
Because member town’s pay for such a large portion of the District’s budget, Superintendent Buoniconti recognizes that they must make their buildings more valuable to the respective communities therefore, he is willing to look at integrating facets of municipal government into local elementary schools.  Using the Buckland-Shelburne Elementary School as an example, he imagines integrating the Senior Center there; offering potentially five rooms in the north wing.
Joe is pleased that the District is willing to entertain a multi-use concept however he cautioned that if the town accepts the first phase of the capital plan; the town is more or less committing to all phases.

The Superintendent answered a series of questions posed by Board and Finance Committee members regarding the budget.  The Buckland-Shelburne Elementary School budget, the Technology budget, and the pilot Chinese Program were topics of discussion. 

In closing, Joe reminded School Committee members that section 14 of the Regional School Agreement empowers them to put forth change by a simple majority vote.  He encouraged them to utilize the provision if needed.

8:25 pm Conservation Commission Budget Presentation – Conservation Commission member Tom Miner present the 2015 budget requested which included $2,301 for clerical assistance and an additional $100 to cover MACC dues and associated programs.  Tom stated that he has provided clerical assistance to the Commission over the past three years.  While he intends to continue to help whenever necessary, the Commission believes that their overall efficiency would improve with assistance.  The Commission’s request would allow for 156 hours of clerical assistance at an hourly rate of $14.75.  In keeping with other town boards, Terry recommended reducing the number of hours to 120 for a total allocation of $1,770.  In addition, the Commission will seek town meeting approval to establish a revolving account so that an applicant’s fee can offset costs associated with advertising and postage.
Finally, the Conservation Commission will discuss and take action on two new policies at its monthly meeting on April 1, 2014.  The first policy focuses on delineations of resource areas in winter when their boundaries or physical characteristics cannot be observed.  The second policy addresses hiring of outside consultants, paid for by an applicant, to assist the Commission in its review of applications submitted under the MA Wetlands Protection Act.
OTHER BUSINESS:

Assistant Assessor RE: Request for Salary Increase – Assistant Assessor, Bill Barry is seeking a $3.04 increase in his hourly rate (from $18.25 to $21.29).  The Town hired Bill in August, 2013.  Joe, John, and members of the Finance Committee agreed that it was important to retain valuable employees therefore, after a brief discussion and review of the Franklin County Wage and Salary Survey; everyone agreed that Bill’s request was reasonable.  Assessor, Jim Richardson echoed the Board’s sentiments stating that never have the Assessor’s had the luxury of someone as competent as Bill and they would hate to lose him.   If town meeting approves the budgetary request, the increase would take effect following the employees’ performance evaluation.
Assessor’s Software Request – the Assessor’s are seeking $27,895 for the purchase, installation, and implementation of Patriot’s Assessing software.  This software would replace the CAMA software program currently used.  Finance Committee member John Rees reported that he has spoken with two CAMA towns who really like the program.  In order to make an informed decision, Terry will ask Bill Barry to seek feedback from other communities.
Final Budget Review – the Board will meet with Finance Committee Members on Monday, April 7th to review the final budget.

Adjournment: Joe presented a motion to adjourn at 9:00 pm.  John seconded the motion.  Motion passed.

Respectfully Submitted,

Terry Mosher

Town Administrator

